

## THE KENTON COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

1055 Eaton Drive, Fort Wright, KY 41017 859.344.8888 – Fax 859.344.1531 www.kenton.kyschools.us Dr. Henry Webb, Superintendent

July 26, 2022

## TEAM KENTON and our extended family;

The Kenton County School District is looking forward to an outstanding 2022-23 school year as we continue our march toward becoming a world-class school system. As we transition to the start of another school year, we believe it is important to update everyone on how the district will address COVID-19.

Per the current requirements of the Kentucky Department of Public Health, Northern Kentucky Health Department, the Center for Disease Control and the Kentucky Department of Education, students or staff reporting a positive COVID-19 result must isolate/stay home for 10 days. The individual may return after five days without symptoms with a mask for the remaining five days. Additionally, when the county is in the Red/High Community Level, masks are recommended. It is important to note that this is an individual student/family choice.

The KCSD will handle COVID-19 as any other communicable illness and COVID-19 testing and contact tracing will not be implemented. More information can be located on the KCSD's Health Services Webpage. Students who need to stay home as a result of being isolated due to COVID-19 will need to follow normal procedures to make up missed work, as synchronous learning will not be provided.

Any questions or concerns regarding COVID-19 should be directed to your physician or the local health department. Any Kenton County School District employee who has questions can review the district's <a href="Human Resources webpage">Human Resources webpage</a> for more information. The Kenton County School District will continue to monitor data and review or update as needed throughout the school year. We appreciate your continued support and collaboration as we strive to maintain an uninterrupted and amazing instructional school year.